
COLD CALL   I came across two 

young women who after small talk started  
participated in a conversation about 
Scripture. They agreed to read Muscle 
and a Shovel. One of the two read 20 
chapters in one weekend and is overflow-
ing with thoughts. Shameika will take on in
-person studies with this young lady and 
we hope much 
good will result! 
The harvest is truly 
plentiful! 

 

Sin in the camp!   
February has been one of the longest 
months of this short-lived year. The long-
est month of this work since inception. 
There have been many tears among the 
brethren and many contrite hearts stand-
ing broken before the congregation. Con-
fessions of fault and requests for for-
giveness before a small but resilient con-
gregation. 
In every case, it has been falling to the sin 
of sexual immorality. We noted this as a 
weakness in the young adults in the con-
gregation. The idea of dating relationships 
where holiness abounds was foreign and 
there is MUCH work to do. 
The best news in this is that: 
1. They are willing to change and have tak-

en active measures such as preparing 
agreements to not be alone with indi-
viduals of the opposite sex, avoid un-
godly environments and be truthful at all 
times. 

2. Everyone affected and involved has 
publicly and privately repented. 

3. The congregation has practiced for-
giveness and church discipline.  

 We have also been blessed to have a 
member of the Lord’s church who is also 
a professional counsellor take on weekly 
calls with several of the young adults to 
assist in their recovery.  
 

TREVOR and I met and we are studying. 

He came to a mid-week Bible class and 
reiterates often that there are so many 

people who don’t know so much!  
Please keep praying for Trevor’s heart as 
he seeks truth. We are hopeful that he 
will submit to the Gospel. 



Please pray that: 
• The upcoming studies will meet 

good hearts. 
• More hearts will give the Word a 

chance as we serve the victims 
of Hurricane Dorian. 

• The church will grow in holiness 
and in numbers. 

 
Thank you for supporting this work. 
 
That men may glorify our Father in 
heaven (Matt 5:16) 

The last week of February was our first 
break from the community work for the 
year and it was replaced with a song prac-
tice. We were blessed to have a scout-
team from the North MacArthur congrega-
tion in Oklahoma City who came to check 
on the work and determine whether there 
is a need to bring a group.  
 

There is ALWAYS a need to bring a group!!!  
 

One of the two men is a Song Leader and 
since nobody in the congregation can read 
music, we were thankful to learn how to 
sing a few songs as they should be sung. 
We were able to show these brethren 
some of the damages of the storm and 
they were able to fellowship with the 
church. We look forward to them coming 
back with many hands to aid in the work 
next year. 
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